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Research Ethics Committee (Scotland)
13th February 2015
Dear Chair/Manager
REC reference 
Short title – Identification Of Novel psychoActive substances (IONA) - Scotland
R&D Ref 7312, NIHR Reference HPRU-2012-10076
I am grateful to you for reviewing this application.  This is a split application being considered by RECs for England and Scotland because of the legal differences affecting research involving adults with incapacity (see below). Other than in this aspect, the applications are almost identical. The only exception is that there is resource in Scotland to analyse samples locally (at the SPA Forensic Sciences Laboratory) from patients with less severe toxicity.

The study has received a favourable opinion in England and Wales (15-NE-0023)
Please note that I have identified the following flags in the filter questions and I wanted to explain this so you were aware when you were validating the application.

Children. 
The only involvement of children (<16y) in the research is that we will include fully anonymised routinely collected clinical data from people of all ages with suspected exposure to novel psychoactive substances, including children. These data will be provided by the National Poisons Information Service and specialist NHS toxicology laboratories (Studies 1 and 2). 
There is no involvement of children (<16y) in research involving sample collection/provision or data collection)

Prisoners
Prisoners are an important cohort of recreational drug users and we do not want to exclude them from our research. However please note that this research is not taking place in prisons, but could involve prisoners accessing medical care in participating hospitals or where samples have been sent to an NHS toxicology laboratory.

Adults with incapacity
It is important to include this group as incapacity is an important consequence of severe recreational drug toxicity. We have provided what we believe to be appropriate documentation for Scotland. I am grateful for the assistance of your Scientific Officer in providing an appropriate template.
If you need any further clarification I am very happy to provide that.

[image: image2.jpg]



Simon Thomas  MD FRCP

Consultant Physician
Professor of Clinical Pharmacology and Therapeutics
PAGE  
1

